From: Sharla Arledge on behalf of Comments

To: Kourtney Romine; Mick Thomas
Subject: FW: Comment Submitted
Date: Wednesday, August 05, 2020 01:24:01 PM

From: Department of Lands <no-reply@idl.idaho.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, August 05, 2020 11:36 AM

To: Comments <comments@idl.idaho.gov>

Subject: Comment Submitted

From: Nancy Wood at 1nbwood@comcast.net
Phone: 408-806-6868

Address: 1291 N. Echo Creek PI.
City: Eagle
State: Idaho

Comment:

Nancy Wood

1291 N. Echo Creek Place
Eagle, ID 83616

August 5, 2020

Idaho Department of Lands
300 N. 6th Street, Suite 103
Boise, ID 83720

Re: Application of Snake River Oil and Gas, LLC for permit to drill gas/oil well identified as
Barlow #2-14.

Dear Mr. Thomas:

I have been informed that Snake River Qil and Gas, LLC has applied for a permit to drill a
gas/oil well identified as Barlow #2-14. | strongly oppose this application. Barlow #2-14 is
slated to be drilled on the banks and in the floodplain of the Payette River. | was incredulous
when | heard that. Barlow #2-14 will be situated only 20 feet from Barlow #1-14 which was
drilled by Alta Mesa in 2018. The possibility of danger to the Fruitland city water supply is
real since both wells are just upstream from the city’s water intake plant. That should be a
critical consideration in determining this application. In addition, a water disaster would be a
threat to the homes, farms, wildlife and livestock living in or near the river. Please do not
approve this application.

Sincerely,

Nancy Wood


mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=A6F33D7592374127953EBF6894353077-SHARLA ARLE
mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=FC735F5E8C5444C7A4375F7381CB3A04-SOCIAL NETW
mailto:kromine@idl.idaho.gov
mailto:mthomas@idl.idaho.gov
mailto:1nbwood@comcast.net

